
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

HORIZON REGIONAL M.U.D.
A special  meeting of the Board of Directors of the Horizon Regional M.U.D. was held on April 20, 2016 at 3:00 p.m. 14100 Horizon Blvd, Horizon City, Texas, pursuant to notice given in accordance with the law.

The roll was called off the members of the board, to-wit:
	Benny Davis
	-
	President         

	Bonnie Moorhouse 
	-
	Vice President 

	Bob Jarvis
	-
	Secretary  

	Kit Thomas 
	-
	Treasurer

	Dean Hulsey 
	-
	Asst. Secretary   

	
	
	


Director B. Davis called the meeting to order.  A quorum was established.  Also attending the meeting were the District’s consultants: Severn Trent Services.   Account Manager Charlie McGinnis, Administrative Assistant Elvia Munoz, Branch Manager Mark Steelman, Senior Vice President William Mertes, Account Manager Clayton Taylor, Operations Manager Joe Paxton, TRE & Associates, Inc. Linda Troncoso.   The Pledge of Allegiance was said with audience participation.
4. RECEIVE CITIZEN COMMUNICATIONS.
Anthony Ponce owner of Seal-Rite, explained to Board Members he would like to work on all the patching for Horizon Regional MUD 100 % of all their work.  He would like no competitors.  Director B. Davis advised he would need to bid and process to go out into the public.  Mr. McGinnis explained that Seal-Rite was fully recommended due to prompt service and respectful to customers.  Board advised Mr. Ponce to get format form ready for bid.  Director B. Davis concluded and recommended for Mr. Ponce to make a template and get together with Mr. McGinnis and Ms. Troncoso.    
5. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION TO APPROVE THE PAYMENT OF BILLS AND INVOICES FOR OPERATIONS AND CONSTRUCTION FOR SPRAY FIELD; AND TO APPROVE THE TRANSFER OF FUNDS FOR SPRAY FIELD #1.  
Motion was made by Director B. Jarvis and seconded by Director D. Hulsey to approve the payment of bills and invoices for operations and construction for Spray Field, and to approve the transfer of funds for Spray Field No. 1 
Vote was unanimous to approve. 
6. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION, IF NECESSARY, RELATING TO THE LEASE WITH MOONLIGHT P&Q, LLC. 
No action taken.  
7. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION, IF NECESSARY, ON PRESENTATION FROM HORIZON CITY, TERESA QUEZADA.            
Teresa Quezada explains on agreement from Town of Horizon City, advised some draft agreements were given to Director B. Jarvis and Director D. Hulsey regarding drainage project.  Ms. Quezada also advised has met with Ms. Troncoso on development projects.  Ms. Quezada is requesting a sub-committee.  Director K. Thomas advised that Board needed time frames.  Ms. Troncoso advised that she has been in contact with consultants and has heard no response.  Ms. Quezada advised conflicts cannot be avoided until potholing.  Ms. Troncoso advised that plans are from 1968 and are extremely old.  Ms. Quezada requested to fix conflicts and wants to know when and how many can be addressed and advised issues have been ongoing.  Director B. Jarvis advised that Spray Field Meetings are held every month if someone from City of Horizon would like to attend them.  Ms. Quezada is asking what can be done at this point to help.  Director B. Davis advised he would place himself on committee to attend meetings with Mr. McGinnis and Ms. Troncoso.  Ms. Quezada concluded first meeting would be held next week on pending 4 projects.     

8. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION ON REPAIRS TO ELLSWORTH LIFT STATION.         
Mr. McGinnis provided Board Members 2 quotes from R.M. Wright and Bain Construction for repairs to Ellsworth Lift Station.  
Motion was given by Director B. Jarvis and seconded by Director D. Hulsey to authorize Mr. McGinnis to make choice of lowest cost to District repair of Ellsworth Lift Station.  
Vote was unanimous to approve.  

9. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION, IF NECESSARY, ON SPRAY FIELD OPERATIONS.  

Mr. Delgadillo advised made $2,500.00 in profit, and current Inventory was $48,000.00.  Total revenue of $4,000.00 and was off $6,000.00 short in budget for the month of March 2016.  Agronomist visited the golf course and advised that he was highly pleased with the greens.  Mr. Delgadillo reported pond water is going down and when low filter gets clogged.  Director D. Hulsey asked if automatic system working.  Mr. McGinnis advised yes automatic system was working fine.  Mr. Delgadillo reported he waters 15-25 minutes.  Mr. Delgadillo gave Board Members quote on fencing behind #13 which would cover 460 feet.  Total fencing cost would be $4,991.00.  Mr. Delgadillo advised that warranty on old mover was about to expire.  Mr. Delgadillo advised has been contacting Toro Company to see if a lease payment can be done close to the same one that’s about to expire.  Ms. Troncoso reported that she had met with Debra Rhadek from Sites Southwest Las Cruces, regarding pine trees on Eastlake that are getting removed.  Ms. Troncoso suggested for Mr. Delgadillo to flag trees that he desires for the golf course, and move them this October.  Ms. Troncoso also suggested and recommended to plant trees on a drip irrigation system.      
10. OPERATIONS AND ENGINEERING REPORT.  
Operations:

Operations Manager Mr. Paxton explains Barrel Cactus Lift Station running on one side.  Duanesburg Lift Station, the riser on pump 2 has been repaired, running on both sides.  Ellsworth Lift Station running on one side, prices are being obtained on repairing the pump bases and floor surface.  Kenazo Lift Station, running on one side and one pump was sent to the shop for repairs.  Wastewater Treatment Plant all parameters were met for the month of March 2016.  On Kaiser Blowers three are offline and unusable.  Water Wells Wheeler Wells 1and 2 have been pulled and rehabbed.  Mr. Paxton advised no changes on pump station 2, 3 and 4.  All pumps are operational.    
Mr. Paxton explained total water production by day:   

Average daily use 4,738,200= 1.34 residual

Maximum daily use 6,521,400= 2.00 residual 

Minimum daily use 3,676,500= 1.01 residual 

Waste water totals for the month March 2016:

Percent of permitted to Spray Field is 108.5%

Percent of permitted to GLO is 71.1%

Percent of permitted influent to STP is 56.2%

Percent of permitted effluent to Mesa Spur drain is 14.4%. 

Mr. Paxton explains the HRMUD effluent annual average is: 

Total effluent 1.9609 

Golf Course 0.3770
GLO 0.6986
MSD 0.8725
RO 0.4786
Permit Maximum:

Total effluent 3.0000

Golf Course 0.5000

GLO 1.0000

MSD 3.0000

RO 0.5294

Engineering:

Ms. Troncoso explained the applications for service commitment.  Horizon City unit 51 under review.  On RO Pre-Filter Project Ms. Troncoso explained that after meeting with Bob Johnson & Associates they have agreed on pricing.  Ms. Troncoso will ask Belinda from Bob Johnson & Associates to get something in writing.  Ms. Troncoso will prepare change order and Bob Johnson & Associates will be responsible.  Ms. Troncoso reported that due to flooding in Houston this week there had been a delay in shipping.  Start-up will be in May 9, 2016.  On RO Membrane Replacement Project, Spray Field #1 Lift Station, and force Main Project, Mr. Petrov asked Mr. Harold Davis to send letter and awaiting from attorneys.  El Paso Hills Lift Station Replacement Project will be placed on agenda for Regular Board Meeting on April 28, 2016.  Director B. Jarvis advised there are only drafts at this time for the Horizon City Drainage.  Encroach in Utility easement for 14837 Kingston will be placed on agenda for Regular Board Meeting on April 28, 2016.  Repair for existing 20-inch raw water feed line, El Paso Underground is charging $8,400.00 for repair of existing 20-inch raw water feed line and will be placed on agenda for Regular Board Meeting on April 28, 2016.  Ms. Troncoso advised that alternatives were given to City of Horizon.  Director B. Jarvis added that Mr. Water Miller had send him draft paper work on Drainage Project.  Ms. Troncoso concluded that future bond issues will follow up with Bill Blitch and discuss on regular Board Meeting on April 28, 2016.    
11. REPORTS AND DISCUSSION OF OTHER MATTERS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE BOARD.  

Director B. Moorhouse advised that she and Director K. Thomas had attended a water planning meeting and next meeting would take place in Alpine on June 2016.  Director B. Davis advised that El Paso Water Utilities is getting 10 million for desalination.  Director B. Davis concluded and advised that Horizon Regional MUD needs to get some funds for the District.  
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was upon motion made by Director  K. Thomas duly made and seconded by Director D. Hulsey all in favor and carried, adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
READ, APPROVED, AND ADOPTED THIS 28TH DAY OF APRIL 2016.
____________________________

BENNY DAVIS, PRESIDENT   
Board of Directors

Horizon Regional M.U.D.
______________________________

BONNIE MOORHOUSE, VICE PRESIDENT    
Board of Directors

Horizon Regional M.U.D.
EM/CM
